
"What can young people do to help the government be more effective and 
accountable?" 
 
 
 
"Khmer citizens shall have freedom of expression, press, publication 
and assembly." This meaningful clause stipulated in the constitution 
of Cambodia 1993 has shown that Cambodian people have right to freedom 
of speech, right to freedom of access to information, right to 
publication, and right to assembling in order to do something legally. 
"Khmer citizens of either sex shall have the right to participate 
actively in the political, economic, social and cultural life of the 
nation." This provision of the Constitution of Cambodia 1993 also 
provides the freedom to Cambodian people to participate freely in the 
political, economic, social, and cultural activities to develop 
Cambodia. Cambodian people have enough rights to take part in making 
Cambodia become a developed country. There is a variety of ways that 
we, Cambodian people, especially; young Cambodians can put ourselves 
in the stages for development of our country; and one of them is the 
way that we can make our government more effective and accountable. In 
order to help the government be more effective and accountable, we can 
participate actively in community activities, observing the 
government's activities, information dissemination, cooperation among 
young people, and decision-making. 
 
The training that provides the opportunities for youths to meet 
community people helps youths have a better understanding about the 
situation of those people who are living with difficulties. This 
encourages youths to form youth clubs in order to work with those 
community people. Up to July 2006, Youth Resource Development Program 
(YRDP) has 16 youth clubs with 189 members, 69 members are female; and 
the other 9 clubs, which converted to organizations. Among the 16 
clubs, 10 clubs are working actively in the communities now. Young 
people's participation in community activities is essential for 
enhancing the effectiveness and accountability of local officials. 
With youths' participation, the officials will have new ideas to apply 
in their work and be held more accountable when many people 
participate in the activities. There are not so many young people 
participating in the community activities. As there are only 189 
members joining the youth clubs of YRDP. Therefore, to help the 
government be more effective and accountable, young people should 
contribute in the community activities together to form a concrete 
power to influence the government. 
 
Besides participating in community activities, young people can also 
take part in observing the government activities in implementing their 



policy and laws. "It is important to be able to hold the government 
accountable. If we do not know what the government is doing, we cannot 
make them responsible for it." In the United States of America, there 
is a Youth Legislature and Mock Trial program to help youths clearly 
understand the Legislature and Trial. Youth legislature and Mock Trial 
program helps young people experience democracy in action. Through the 
program, youths have better knowledge about democratic traditions, 
their importance and how to sustain them by their active participation 
in this youth and government program. Hence, Cambodian young people 
should learn this great idea and try to keep track of the government's 
activities to find out the good and bad points. Cambodia is different 
from the United States in terms of democracy promotion. Cambodia is a 
young democratic country, so we cannot apply the same method in 
developing our governance and leadership as the United States does. To 
make the government of Cambodia more transparent and accountable, 
young people can keep track of the government by taking part in the 
legislature, executive, judiciary and election watch. We should spend 
some time seeing the trial in the court, being in the National 
Assembly as well as in some ministries, and being around the polling 
stations. Our existence when the court is hearing a case will help 
make the judges be more careful with their decisions. Our existence in 
the National Assembly will also make our parliamentarians more 
transparent. Our existence in some ministries will make it difficult 
for some officials to do illegal activities and be more accountable. 
Our existence around the polling station will help make the 
constituencies more comfortable and reduce fear from some officials. 
In Cambodia nowadays, there are not so many young people going to see 
the court during hearing, as a visitor; going to the National 
Assembly; going to Ministries and so on. We should increase our 
interaction with the government in order to observe the government 
activities and to ensure that they have responsibility for their 
actions. Thus, our observation is crucial to ensure that the 
government is more effective and accountable. 
 
Observation of the government activities will be much more effective 
in influencing the government, when the acquired information is being 
disseminated to everyone within the country and around the world. A 
good example for strengthening youths' capacity to disseminate 
information is a five-day training (July 30 to August 4, 2007) on news 
writing skills for youths in Svay Rieng province from different 
districts (Svay Teab, Svay Rieng and Svay Chrum) conducted by the 
collaboration between the Open Forum of Cambodia (OFC) and the Youth 
Council of Cambodia (YCC). The participants will be able to write news 
about their own community issues and concerns and disseminate this 
news to their constituencies and commune councils. They can use this 
information as a tool for holding commune councils accountable to 



community citizens. Furthermore, young Cambodian people can also 
participate in the public forums in order to spread the information. 
For more advanced means of dissemination the information, they can use 
their personal blogs, websites, and participation in the forums on the 
Internet. When more young people contribute to the dissemination of 
the information about the government activities by their posts on the 
Internet, the government will be more careful in doing its work. 
Moreover, the information will reach not just the government, but also 
everyone in Cambodia and the people around the world. This ways of 
sharing information about the government will reach the donors' 
countries too. As a result, the government will pay more attention on 
its roles to ensure effectiveness and accountability in its 
activities. So, information dissemination is another key activity that 
young people can do to help the government be more effective and 
accountable. 
 
Information dissemination will go thoroughly and smoothly, when young 
people cooperate well with each other. "All people have the right to 
assembly or association peacefully." Cambodian young people can unite 
to spread the information widely and effectively. That a few people 
participate in the dissemination of information will not result as 
well as most of the young people's participation will. It is a 
challenge to make young people participate in the dissemination of 
information. One good way to make young people participate is trying 
to make them know the importance of their participation in spreading 
the information. All young people must consolidate altogether to help 
spread the information related to the government in order to draw 
everyone's attention towards the government activities. There are many 
steps to the unity among all young people. The first step starts from 
a small group with several people. When all young people can unite, 
there will be a great power in sharing information. Hence, cooperation 
among young people in the process of helping the government be more 
effective and accountable is also important. 
 
Finally yet importantly, what Cambodian young people can do to help 
the government be more effective and accountable is participation in 
the decision-making from the community level up to the national level. 
There is no youth aged under 30 becoming the parliamentarian in the 
National Assembly. Only 163 commune council members among 11,353 
commune council members throughout the country are under 30 year olds 
it equals 1.43% of all the commune council members. This shows that 
Cambodian youths do not participate actively in taking part in the 
position of the decision-making such as members of House of 
Representatives and commune council members. This also shows that the 
political parties do not give more opportunities for youths to be in 
the decision-making position. Cambodian young people especially those 



who are eligible to be the candidates in the election should try to 
get the position in order to have many more opportunities in helping 
the government be more effective and accountable. Besides becoming one 
of the members of House of Representatives and commune council 
members, youths can also take part in decision making by providing the 
necessary information about their community to those people working in 
the position of decision making. Youths can take part in the 
decision-making groups by participating in the participatory 
budgeting, participatory planning, citizen report cards, community 
scorecards, social audit, people's estimation, citizens' forum, 
citizens' hour, investigative journalism and the right to information 
movements and others with other citizens. When young people can fully 
participate in decision-making of their communities and country, the 
government will become more effective and accountable. 
 
All over, in order to help the government be more effective and 
accountable young people themselves can contribute in participating in 
all-important activities. They can take part in the community 
activities, keep track of the government, share the information, unite 
each other, and take part in the decision-making. There are many 
challenges for young people to go through in helping the government be 
more effective and accountable. Young people do need support from the 
other sectors such as the government itself, the NGOs, the donors, 
other related organizations and all citizens in providing good 
facilitations and cooperation. The corridor towards helping the 
government be more effective and accountable is rough. Therefore, it 
needs great efforts and takes time to reach the goal. Young people's 
efforts cannot be effective alone without all people's efforts towards 
the changes. 
 
 


